
Addingham Parish Council – Meeting 15/02/2023 

Matters Arising – report for information 

• Data Capture device has been in operation on Main Street. It records vehicle speeds. Cllr 
Whitaker has now provided data to members. 

• The Clerk has expressed a formal interest in a CAT on the car park on Main Street and this 
has been acknowledged. 

• Electrical Installation Condition Report, due at the Pavilion has been undertaken by Gareth 
Hopwood. A small number of remedial works were identified and these have been 
authorised by the Clerk and Chairman as a priority. 

• School Crossing Patrol manager from BMDC has arranged to visit Addingham on 22nd 
February to look at concerns. 

• EVC points have now been powered by Northern Power Grid. The final element of the install 
is for Npower to connect the meter. 

• Bradford have been made aware of illegal tree works on the Old School Site on Chapel 
Street. There has been a significant amount of professional clearance behind Long Riddings 
and Bradford have erected signs, stating the land is private and trespassing is not permitted. 
They do not wish to prevent benign activity, such as dog walking and a common sense 
approach can be taken by residents. 

• Clerk has reported some unauthorised fencing works to BDMC. The fence is on common land 
(or private land?) close to Big Meadow Drive and it appears that a resident is increasing their 
private garden space by adding a barrier and identifying it as a wildlife habitat. 

• A dangerous tree on Silsden Road, on the A65 roundabout has been removed. 

•  Addingham United Charities have requested that the Council desists form including 
maintenance tasks relating to the Dawson Crossley Field, which is rents, on its maintenance 
log. The charity claims that by doing so, the PC is assuming control, where it has none and 
misleading the public. 

• The first 30 water butts were distributed to residents FOC on Monday 6th Feb.  
 

 

 

 


